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Webinar Announcement- June 22nd, 3-4 p.m. ET- Dementia Capable Workforce

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS Grantees and Collaborative Partners,

Registration is now open for the National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center Technical Assistance (TA)
webinar on Wednesday, June 22nd from 3:00-4:00 pm ET. Please use the following link to register for the webinar:
https://events-nal.adobeconnect.
com/content/connect/c1/2164328947/en/events/event/shared/2168545101/event_registration.html?sco-
id=2168511745& charset_=utf-8. Detailed registration instructions are below. Please register at your earliest
convenience since registration tends to reach capacity prior to the week of the event.

The National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center will present the webinar— Health Resources and Services
Administration (HRSA) Geriatric Workforce Enhancement Program: Preparing a Dementia Capable Workforce—on
June 22, 2016. Participants who attend this webinar will learn about HRSA's efforts to develop a dementia capable
workforce, which includes:

1) identifying ways for efficient dementia case finding,

2) learning about lifestyle interventions for persons living with dementia,

3) developing effective communication strategies across all levels of care, and

4) learning about interprofessional health care teams that include community service partners.

The presenters for this webinar are John Morley, MB, BCh and Erin E. Emery-Tiburcio, Ph.D., ABPP who are both
directors of Geriatric Workforce Enhancement Programs in St. Louis and lllinois respectively. Their bios appear below.

Presenter Bios:

John E. Morley, MB, BCh, is the Dammert Professor of Gerontology and Director of the Division of Geriatric Medicine
as well as the Director of the Division of Endocrinology at Saint Louis University Medical Center. He also serves as
Medical Director for two nursing homes. Dr. Morley earned a medical degree at the University of Witwatersrand, in
Johannesburg, South Africa. After an internal medicine residency in Johannesburg, he completed a fellowship in
endocrinology at the University of California, Los Angeles.

He has edited more than 20 books, and published more than 1300 papers, with major research emphases on the role
of neuropeptides in the modulation of hormonal responses and behavior and on nutrition and hormones in the
elderly. He serves as Editor of Journal of the American Medical Directors Association.

Dr. Erin Emery-Tiburcio is an Associate Professor of Geriatric and Rehabilitation Psychology at Rush University
Medical Center. She completed her Ph.D. in Clinical Psychology at Bowling Green State University, residency at
Harvard Medical School/VA Boston and her fellowship in Clinical Geropsychology at Long Island Jewish Medical
Center. She is past-President of the Society for Clinical Geropsychology within the American Psychological
Association, where she developed GeroCentral.org, a clearinghouse for geriatric mental health resources. She
currently serves as a member of the American Psychological Association's Committee on Aging, and is the chair of the
trans-organizational Post-licensure and e-learning Committee for both the Society for Clinical Geropsychology and the
Council of Professional Geropsychology Training Programs (CoPGTP). Dr. Emery-Tiburcio is the Co-Pl of the Geriatric
Workforce Enhancement Program of Illinois based at Rush University Medical Center, where she is developing
multiple educational programs for all levels of professionals who work with older adults, as well as partnering with
primary care clinics across the state to transform care for older adults with multiple chronic conditions (www.catch-
on.org).

We hope you will join us for this informative webinar. The webinar will be recorded for those who are unable to
attend.

These Technical Assistance Webinars are used to provide helpful, current and applicable information for grantees and
partners of ADSSP and ADI-SSS projects.
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Please use the following instructions to guide your participation in the June 22, 2016 TA webinar.

1. In order to participate in the webinar, you need to register using the following link: https://events-nal.
adobeconnect.com/content/connect/c1/2164328947/en/events/event/shared/2168545101/event_registration.
html?sco-id=2168511745& charset_=utf-8

a. After registering, you will receive a confirmation email that includes the link you will need to enter the webinar
on June 22nd.

b. The webinar will be broadcast via Adobe Acrobat Connect Pro. Adobe Connect requires the flash player and a
high speed internet connection is recommended. Please visit the website here to test your system to ensure you
are able to log on successfully to the event. Please check your computer prior to the webinar.

2. On the day of the webinar:
a. Enter the webinar using Internet Explorer or Firefox. These 2 programs are optimal for the webinar system we
are using—Adobe Connect.

b. Log in 5 minutes prior to the event to ensure we can start on time. You will need to enter the email address
used during the registration process to enter the webinar.

3. Audio for the event will be broadcast from your computer speakers. Plan to use the webinar to view the
presentation and ask questions through the chat feature. If you do not have speakers on your computer or you need
to attend solely by phone and do not have access to a computer, please contact Sari Shuman for further instructions
on how to participate. Sari can be reached at sshuman@rti.org or 919-248-8506.

4. If you have technical questions prior to or on the day of the webinar, please contact Shane Hamstra

at shamstra@rti.org.

We look forward to your participation.

Sincerely,

National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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